WILLIAM "SONNY" NELSON SCHOOL CSC MEETING AGENDA THURSDAY, DECEMBER 13, 2007. 4:30 P.M.

- 1. Call to Order
- 2. Roll Call
- 3. Approval of Agenda
- 4. Identification of Guests
- 5. Approval of Previous Minutes
- 6. Lead Teacher / Principal Report
- 7. Staff Report
 - a. Baird, Ervine
 - b. Moede, Melissa
- 8. Action Items
 - a. School Improvement Plan
- 9. Discussion Items / Information
- 10. Public Comment
- 11. CSC Comment
- 12. Executive Session (if needed)
- 13. Set Date of Next Meeting
- 14. Adjournment

→ SWRSD

CSC Meeting William "Sonny" Nelson School Wednesday, December 13, 2007

CALL TO ORDER at 4:35 p.m.

ROLL CALL

Luki Akelkok - present

Carol Nicoli - present

Sandra Stermer - present

<u>APPROVAL OF AGENDA</u>

Sandra S. made a motion to approve agenda followed by a second by Carol N.

<u>IDENTIFICATION OF GUESTS</u>

Buck Williams - Elementary Tutor/Parent

Susan Wiley - Koliganek principal

Melissa Moede - K-4th grade teacher

Stan Dancer - principal

Sherrill Baird - Sp.Ed./Aide

Ervine Baird - 5th-8th grade teacher

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MINUTES

Sandra made a motion to change minutes from CSC meeting in November, followed by a second by Carol N.

LEAD TEACHER/PRINCIPAL REPORT

Stan gave report, see attached paper. Students will have an early release on 21st. There are several interested parents that wants to help out when students have their trip to the Ekwok Lodge. It was okay for that individual to leave while on probation. There is \$11,330 in student activities, then later there will be about \$1800 added from bingo.

STAFF REPORT

<u>A. Baird. Ervine</u> - Gave her report, see attached paper. Students helped out to write the Christmas play. Half of the students improved on willing to speak up and do more work in school. Comment from Sherrill Baird, he's impressed with what he sees, since the students are starting to speak up for themselves and do better on their school work.

B. Moede, Melissa - Gave her report, see attached paper. Finished report cards early. Her students

Ø 004/007

are starting to improve also on their school work.

ACTION ITEMS

a. School Improvement Plan - Papers are about how we can become a better school & it's also about the No Child Left Behind act,

SBA testing will be on April 1, 2, and 3.

DISCUSSION ITEMS/INFORMATION

none

PUBLIC COMMENT

After School Tutor - the students are improving on their school work like with math and reading. Marlene and Buck are doing a great job with the students during After School Tutor and they enjoy helping them. They have a program on the computer for the students, students could also do the program at home if they have a internet.

Basketball - The students are doing good during basketball practices, they're getting better at playing basketball, but they have to work as a team. Buck is also going to use the gym during Christmas break for the students to have practice, but he'll only open the gym on Mondays-Fridays. The kids play better as a team when they play against the older kids, so they'll be able to play scrimmage against them for about an hour after they practice drills.

CSC COMMENT

Positive Action program - students have done good on grades and behavior. This program is about No Child Left Behind Act, and it's also good for parenting class.

EXECUTIVE SESSION(if needed)

Carol made a motion to go into executive session followed by a second from Sandra S. at 5:15 p.m. Sandra S. made a motion to get out of executive session followed by a second by Carol N. at 5:25 p.m.

SET DATE OF NEXT MEETING

Thursday, January 17, 2008.

ADJOURNMENT

Sandra made a motion to adjourn meeting followed by a second by Carol at 5:32 p.m.

12/14/2007 12:00 FAX 19075983318

Lead Teacher/Principal's Report

As you can see, I have moved my office and also made this my classroom for math.

The Thanksgiving Feast went very well with over 50 people attending.

I had a Principal's meeting in Dillingham on December 5th. We discussed the current issues including the proposal that the state is putting more money into education.

The entire staff has been doing a fantastic job this year. Peter is having to put in more hours as we are running the school generator 24/7 until the city's generators are back up and running.

The school's Christmas program is scheduled for tomorrow followed by a potluck. Since the children have been so good this year, we can expect a visit from a jolly old elf as well.

Our Christmas vacation will begin on December 24th and end on January 4th. There are inservices scheduled for January 7-10 and a workday on the 11th, School for the students will resume on January 14th.

Melissa will begin her maternity leave on December 17th. Donna Louks will begin substituting for her on January 7th.

Buck will be taking over coaching basketball until Jason gets back in late January or early February.

CSC BOARD NOTES 12/13/2007

Mrs. B's Classroom

12/14/2007 12:00 FAX 18075963318

There is not much to say, as school has been the regular curriculum this month. We are nearing the quarter's end and students are working to finish their quarter's reading book assignment.

Students are doing better in spelling with the help of our tutoring program.

Everyone has been working very hard on the Christmas play. This effort crosses the Language Arts curriculum for grades. They practice the skills needed in public speaking as well as voice projection. They learn how to memorize lines and how to say them in front of an audience, all much needed areas of public speaking. They also learn the technical aspects of play production. This year we brainstormed this story and the class actually helped me write the dialog as well as some of the action.

We again have salmon eggs and Mr. B is incubating them for a projected hatching date of some time in late January or early February.

Ø 007/007

Ms. Moede's K-4th gr. Report for CSC Meeting on December 13, 2007

We have been busy practicing for the play and making Christmas crafts, but still working on our math, reading and spelling.

I will be leaving this Saturday on my maternity leave and I have been busy getting things ready for the sub., who will be taking over while I am gone.

We are also planning our basketball tournament for the last weekend in February. Jason and I will be back on Feb. 4 and will continue with coaching then.